
 
Early Matters Greater Austin (EMGA) was created in 2018 to mobilize and unite the business community around efforts to ensure every child 
in Greater Austin enters kindergarten prepared for success and to encourage employers to adopt more family-friendly workplace practices. 
For more information visit: www.earlymattersgreateraustin.org 
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May 4, 2020 
 
Members of the Austin City Council 
Austin City Hall 
301 West 2nd Street 
Austin, TX  78701 
 
Dear Esteemed City Council Members, 
 
As we work together through this unprecedented moment, we lean into our shared 
values and use them to guide us forward. Now is the time to work collaboratively to get 
this right.   
 
Therefore, we encourage you to support Agenda Items #23 and #64 slated for 
discussion during the May 7th City Council meeting. There are important aspects in both 
items that recognizing the critical role the child care industry plays in making it feasible 
for parents to return to work. Item #23 creates a $1 million Child Care Relief Support 
Fund and Item #64 amends the General Fund Emergency Reserve to allow for COVID-19 
relief response funding. This much needed funding would provide grants to childcare 
centers in Austin that (1) serve families that receive childcare subsidies (2) have at least 
a 2-Star quality rating and (3) have not received PPP money through CARES.  
 
Relief support for child care is more critical now than ever. The current and necessary 
safety standards for providing child care during COVID-19 result in significantly higher 
costs with lower revenues for child care programs. Because centers are required to care 
for less children, they produce less tuition yet have significantly higher operating costs. 
These costs can’t easily be absorbed by financially fragile businesses or passed along to 
parents through tuition. 
 
Early Matters Greater Austin (EMGA) is a group of business leaders – of businesses big 
and small, non-profit and for-profit - that believe all children deserve the opportunity to 
reach their full potential. Thank you for recognizing the vital role of the child care 
workforce – many of whom are small business owners – in caring for our children so 
that our workforce can focus on the critical work that lies ahead.   
 
As we rebuild, let's redesign our economy and systems so that they 
work for all of us. This includes supporting the child care industry so that families 
wanting to get back to work have access to safe and nurturing care and education for 
their children.  
  
Sincerely, 

 
Mark Williams, Chair      
Early Matters Greater Austin 


